TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

March 4, 2013

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 4, 2013, at
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center.

Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport,
Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member and Town Clerk, Donna Camp. Council Member
Derrick McElwaney was absent.

Also in attendance were: Marty Collette and Janice Bearden of Sharpsburg Baptist Church, Polly
Garlington and Herb Bridges.

Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered.
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present.

The minutes of the February 11, 2013 Public Hearing and Council Meeting were reviewed and approved
as written by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town.

Mayor Staley called for a motion to amend the agenda to add the item of a sign application. Council
Member Rhodes motion to amend the agenda, Council Member Davenport seconded. Motion carried,
unanimously.

Mayor Staley discussed the newly installed street signs around town. Coweta County made and
installed the signs for the town. The new signs are located at Main and Stovall Street, Church Street,
Williams Circle and Sunset Drive.

Mayor Staley discussed the removal of a tree that was located on Main Street. The tree was previously
struck by lightning.

Mayor Staley discussed the layout of the Main Street Park. Dennis Drewyer will be drawing up the
concept plan for the Council to go over and revise.

Council Member Davenport called for a motion to have the office hours as Mon, Tues, Thurs and Friday
9am - 5pm and Wed. 9am - 1pm. Council Member Rhodes seconded. Motion carried. Council Member
Cole abstained from the vote. Mayor Staley voted in opposition to the motion. Motion passed with a
vote of 3-1.

Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept the sign application from Steve Harmson for the location at
6632 Hwy 54 (formerly Greg's Garage). Council Member Davenport motioned to accept the sign
application as long as the tenant follows the sign ordinance. Council Member Rhodes seconded. Motion
carried, unanimously.

Public Comments -
» Herb Bridges - Thanked the Mayor and Council for taking down the tree on Main Street.



> Polly Garlington - Thanked the Mayor and Council for taking down the tree on Main Street.
Would like to see the town install a town entrance sign.

Polling of the Council -
Clay Cole -n/a
Celene Davenport - n/a
Keith Rhodes -n/a

Clerks Comments - n/a

Mayor’s Minutes -
o Different street lights are in the process of being fixed or have been fixed.
o Met with the new owners of the property that was formally owned by Pathways. They
will be developing the land as previously submitted with Coweta County.
o Terrentine Street sinkhole has been repaired.
o The railroad company has been contacted about the ditch on Church Street.

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Donna M. Camp
Town Clerk



